LONGWOOD UNIVERSITY BOARD OF VISITORS EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

Thursday, September 10, 2015

-Minutes-

Call to Order

The Executive Committee of the Longwood University Board of Visitors met on Thursday, September 10, 2015 at Longwood House in Farmville, Virginia. The meeting was called to order at 12:30 p.m. by Rector Colleen Margiloff.

Executive Committee members present were:

Mrs. Colleen Margiloff The Hon. Robert S. Wertz, Jr. Mrs. Shelby Walker Mr. Stephen Mobley Mrs. Marianne Radcliff

Others Present:
Mrs. Eileen Anderson
President Taylor Reveley
Chief of Staff Justin Pope
Cameron O'Brion, Office of the Virginia Attorney General

Rector's Welcome and Approval of Resolutions

President Reveley provided an update on planning to host a potential presidential or vice-presidential debate in 2016. The Rector presented a resolution to authorize the university to offer full financial support and engage in other expenses from available funds related to preparation to host a 2016 national debate, in consultation with The Commission on Presidential Debates. Mr. Mobley so moved, Mr. Wertz seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.

President's Update

President Reveley provided an overview of the busy schedule of events for the coming weekend, including Convocation and the opening of Maugans Alumni Center. President Reveley indicated the selection of Mayor David Whitus 83' as speaker symbolizes the tremendous progress and strength in relations between Longwood and the town of Farmville. President Reveley also discussed the town's involvement in the University Master Plan process. He provided an update on progress in various development and alumni engagement initiatives, including new staff members and lines of reporting, such as shifting career services to the office of Alumni Relations.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at approximately 2 p.m.